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Statement from the Delaware Court of Common Pleas on scheduling and bail during the 

COVID-19 emergency 
 
The Court of Common Pleas is currently closed to the public pursuant to the Chief Justice's 
order until April 15, 2020. The Court will only conduct essential business as required. If you are 
scheduled to appear before the Court between now and May 1, 2020, all those matters have 
been continued to a later date and you will receive notification in the coming weeks. If you 
need to post bail for a Court of Common Pleas case, you may do so as follows: 
 

• New Castle County 
Justice of the Peace Court 11 
2 Penns Way, Suite 100A 
New Castle, DE 
Monday – Friday between the hours of 9am and 2pm 

 

• Kent County 
Justice of the Peace Court 7 
480 Bank Lane 
Dover, DE 
Monday – Friday between the hours of 9am and 2pm 

 

• Sussex County 
Justice of the Peace Court 3 
23730 Shortly Rd 
Georgetown, DE 
Monday – Friday between the hours of 9am and 2pm 

 


